
 

 

 

 

MINUTES 
of the 

Finance and Audit Committee  
held on Monday 5th September 2022, 7pm  

at Warminster Civic Centre, Sambourne Road,  

Warminster BA12 8LB 

Membership: 

Cllr Brett (East)  * Cllr Macdonald  
Vice Chairman (East) 

* 

Cllr Cooper (Broadway) 
Chairman 

A Cllr Parks (North) A  

Cllr Jeffries (North) * Cllr Robbins (East) * 

Cllr Keeble (West)  *   

Key: * - Present A - Apologies    AB - Absent 

 

In attendance:  
Officers:  Tom Dommett (Town Clerk & RFO) Judith Halls (Deputy Town Clerk),  
Stuart Atherton (Committees and Administration Clerk) 
 
Unitary Councillors: 0 

Press: 0 

Members of the public: 0 

FA/22/024 Apologies for absence 

  Apologies received and accepted from Cllrs Cooper and Parks 

   

FA/22/025 Declarations of Interest 

 Cllr Robbins declared interest in item 10 of the agenda - Funding 

Request from The Athenaeum, which was received under Warminster 

Town Council’s Code of Conduct issued in accordance with the 

Localism Act 2011. Cllr Robbins would join in discussion and vote. 

 



 

 

FA/22/026 Minutes 

FA/22/026.1 The minutes of the Finance and Audit Committee 

meeting, held on Monday 27th June 2022, were approved as a true 

record, and signed by the chairman. 

FA/22/026.2 Members noted that there were no matters arising 

from the minutes of the Finance and Audit Committee meeting, 

held on Monday 27th June 2022. 

 

FA/22/027 Chairman’s Announcements 

  There were no chairman’s announcements. 

 

FA/22/028 Questions 

  There were no questions received from members. 

 

FA/22/029 Public Participation 

  There were no members of the public present. 

 
FA/22/030 Reports from Unitary Authority Members 

  There were no Unitary Councillors present. 

 

FA/22/031 Dewey Trust Update 

Fiona Hamer, Senior Solicitor from Farnfeilds gave a presentation to 

summarise and confirm the details of the trust left by Harold Nelson 

Dewey on the 2nd of January 1971. 

Members noted the presentation and thanked Fiona Hamer for 

attending the meeting . 

 

FA/22/032     Financial Information 

FA/22/032.1 Members noted the reconciliations for May, June and 
July 2022; the Chairman to signed and verify against the bank 
statements seen. 

   FA/22/032.2 Members noted the accounts to 31st July 2022.  
  FA/22/032.3 Members received the variance report to 31st July 

2022. 
FA/22/032.4 Members approved the list of payments made in May, 
June and July 2022 and the Chairman to sign. 
FA/22/032.5 Members noted that there have been no internal 
transfers made between the Instant Access Account and the 
Current Account since the last report. 
FA/22/032.6 Members approved the petty cash schedule to 23rd 
August 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
FA/22/033 Funding Request from The Athenaeum  

The Chairman of the Trustees of the Athenaeum had written to the 

Town Council, asking for the sum of £60,000 to help fund further 

phases of their restoration work to the Athenaeum. 

Members resolved to make a recommendation to Full Council to 

allocate a grant of £60,000 to come from the Dewey Trust Fund 

towards the continuation of the restoration of the Athenaeum. 

 

FA/22/034 Grant Applications 

  Members resolved to allocate the following grant awards. 

 

App Name Grant requested Council 
Grant  

Dewey Trust 
Grant 

Total 

5 Warminster Sight £700 £700 - £700 

13 Splitz £500 £500 - £500 

15 St Georges Primary School  £2000 £0 £0 £0 

16 HELP Counselling Services CIO £200 £200 - £200 

17 Warminster Citizens Advice  £2000 £1000 - £1000 

 Sub Totals £4,200 £2400 - £2400 

 

 

FA/22/035 Salisbury Plain Rights of Way Volunteers - Draft Service Level 

Agreement 

 Members resolved that the service level agreement needs to 

reflect that future liaison with all stakeholders of the land, that will 

be used jointly by Warminster Town Council and the SPRoWV. 

 

FA/22/036 The Council’s Bank Accounts 

Members resolved to recommend to Full Council to move the 

Council’s Bank Accounts from HSBC to Lloyds Bank. 

 

FA/22/037 Communications 

Members agreed that a press release relating to grant allocations 

would be released. Cllr Jeffries was nominated as 

spokesperson.  

 
Date of next scheduled meeting: Monday 7th November 2022 

Minutes from this meeting will be available to all members of the public either 

from our website www.warminster-tc.gov.uk or by contacting us at Warminster 

Civic Centre. 

Meeting ended at 8:18pm 

 

 

http://www.warminster.uk.com/

































































